Greater Sudbury Hydro Inc./ Hydro du Grand Sudbury Inc.

500 Regent Street / rue Regent, PO Box 250 / CP 250, Sudbury, ON P3E 4P1 Telephone (705)675-7536 Fax (705)671-1413

April 6, 2009

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 2300 Yonge Street Suite 2700 Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

RE: Procedural Order No. 2

Greater Sudbury Hydro Inc. EB-2008-0230

Dear Ms. Walli:

Greater Sudbury Hydro Inc. has provided complete and detailed responses to all interrogatory questions posed by OEB staff and registered intervenors. We appreciate the thoroughness with which all parties reviewed our application and believe that the responses and supporting documentation that we provided as evidence will allow the Board to deliberate and reach a decision relative to our application without any further discovery.

At this time we are unaware of any outstanding settlement issues accordingly, we suggest that a written hearing without a settlement conference would be the most cost effective and efficient approach to rendering the Board's decision relative to our rate application. Throughout this finalization process we would prefer to address any outstanding issues by way of a structured teleconference.

Thank you, for giving our recommendations your consideration.

Stan Pawlowicz

ours tru

Vice President - Corporate Services